
SAFE DRIVERS SEE CLEARLY.

Effective January 1, 2025, a new Kentucky law requires 

vision screening for anyone renewing a driver’s license. 

In 2025, if you’ve seen a vision specialist or Transportation 

Cabinet credentialed medical provider in the last 12 months, 

simply bring in a completed vision form to any Driver 

Licensing Regional Office when you renew OR get free vision 

screening at the time of renewal. Renew early in person, 

online or by mail (up to 6 months before your expiration date). 

For more details, visit drive.ky.gov/visionscreening.


